East Central Illinois Mobile Law Enforcement Training Team

March 24th, 2022
1100 Hrs-
Mattoon Training Center
3121 Dewitt Ave. 
Mattoon, Il. 61938
Attendance-
Bill Brown- Sheriff of Clark County
Tyler Heleine- Chief Deputy of Coles County
Dustin Pierce- Illinois State Police
Steve Maroon- Sheriff of Cumberland County
Ryan Hurst- Deputy Chief Mattoon Police Department
Nick Suding- Chief of Police Arcola Il.
Nathan Chaplin- Sheriff of Douglas County
Lee Ryker- ILETSB
Jeff Branson- Lake Land College Chief of Police
Chad Reed- Chief of Police Charleston Il.
Chris Tanner- ILEAS
Marisol Gambea- Chief of Police Eastern Illinois University



1- Call to order- Chief Reed  1100 hrs- Chief Reed called the meeting to order.

2- Minutes from last meeting December 16th  1103 hrs- Chief Deputy Heleine made a motion to accept minutes from December 16th, 2022.  Sheriff Brown seconded the motion, motion passed


3- Financial Report- Oyer- Director Oyer gave report on fiscal situation at MTU 13.  MTU 13 is financially sound.  Director Oyer covered that we have received our audit from FY22 and that there is some money that may be claimed under grant reclamation.  On April 21st we are hosting a Virtual Reality company that is coming with a no obligation demonstration of their product.  ILETSB staff is invited to this demonstration.


4- Training Report- Oyer
· Report from September ILETSB quarterly meeting that was conducted via WebEx.
1115 hrs- Director Oyer gave the report on upcoming training that we are hosting at MTU 13.  
1125 Hrs- Lee Ryker gave the report from the ILETSB quarterly meeting that was held via WebEx.  
5- Plan moving forward with new mandated training

-Use of Force Modules- Update
-Law Enforcement Medical- Update

Director Oyer gave a report of the two classes that we are working with that are going to create the most training, being the Use of Force Modules and the Law Enforcement Medical.  Director Oyer stated that he will have more information about the medical come Monday.  Monday, March 28th is a meeting in Bloomington with the Manager of In-Service Training.

6- Office contract is time for renewal
Director Oyer advised the advisory board that the copier contract is up for renewal.  I recommend renewing the contract.

7- Update on the Grant Request going forward
Director Oyer advised that the grant is up in the air right now as far as when we have to submit or what we will need to submit.  


8- Comments from the public


9- Move to adjourn
Chief Deputy Heleine made a motion to adjorn the meeting at 1146 Hrs, Sheriff Chaplin seconded the motion.  Motion passed.





